OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

THURSDAY 14 FEBRUARY 2002 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Mrs J Prest (Chairman), Councillors Mrs Bradley, Ellis, Mrs S Fisher (as substitute for Councillor Jefferson), Guest, Knapton, Mrs E Mallinson and Mrs C Rutherford

OSM.11/02

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Jefferson.

OSM.12/02
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest affecting any item on the Agenda.

OSM.13/02
MINUTES

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting held on 17 January 2002 be approved and it be noted that the City Council had subsequently agreed that consideration of the Organisational Assessment Best Value Review be carried out by the Organisational Assessment Best Value Sub-Committee.

OSM.14/02
MINUTES OF OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEES AND REFERENCES TO MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(a)
Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 10 January 2002.

RESOLVED – That the Minutes be noted, subject to noting that under COS.11/02 the possibility of issuing commemorative coins to children to mark the occasion of the Queen’s Golden Jubilee had not been resolved, but rather had been mentioned by a Member and it had been asked that that suggestion be recorded.

(b)
Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 24 January 2002

RESOLVED – (1) That it be noted.

(2)
That it be noted that the City Council had subsequently agreed that consideration of the Organisational Assessment Best Value Review be carried out by the Organisational Review Best Value Sub-Committee, as proposed in the Minutes of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee (CROS.15/02).

OSM.15/02
INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE ON 31 JANUARY 2002

(a)
Minutes

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting be noted subject to it being noted that Councillor Ellis had attended the meeting on behalf of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee in respect of the Review of Dog Fouling Policy.  However, he had to leave the meeting before consideration of this item and therefore Councillor John Mallinson acted as the representative for the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

(b)
Reference IOS.02/02 – Scheduling of Meetings

The Head of Corporate Policy and Strategy reported verbally on the scheduling of meetings.  He outlined the circumstances which had led to the scheduling of the Organisational Assessment Best Value Review Sub-Committee on the same day as the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  He advised that whilst every attempt is made to avoid clashes of meetings, Members of the Sub-Committee had proposed that date as the meeting had to be held within a short time scale and to hold it in the afternoon would have meant a clash with a Member training event.

Members also commented that the next meeting of the Organisational Assessment Best Value Review Sub-Committee, scheduled for 22 February 2002 clashed with an externally arranged networking event to be held in Cheshire, which some Members were due to attend.  The Town Clerk and Chief Executive commented on the time scales which had to be met in  considering the Organisational Assessment Best Value Review and Members agreed that substitutes should be used were possible.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the efforts which are taken to avoid double booking of meetings be noted.

(2)
That the next meeting date for the Organisational Assessment Best Value Review Sub-Committee of 22 February 2002 at 2.00 pm remain unchanged.

OSM.16/02
REFERENCE FROM THE EXECUTIVE – DATES AND TIMES



OF MEETINGS FOR 2002/03

Further to Minute reference EX.016/02 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive submitted report TC.13/02 containing suggested dates and times for meetings of the City Council, the Executive, Overview and Scrutiny Committees and the Regulatory Committees for 2002/03.

The report had been referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee by the Executive for consultation purposes.

In considering the scheduling of Overview and Scrutiny Committees Members commented on the fact that recent meetings had been very long in duration due to the volume of business which had to be considered.  During discussion the following suggestions were proposed for addressing this:-

(a)
An increase in the frequency of meetings of Overview and Scrutiny


Committees.

(b)
Starting meetings in the morning and adjourning for lunch with continuation of the meeting in the afternoon.

(c)
A review of the breakdown of workloads of the Committees e.g. Management Committee focusing on scrutinising the Executive, Forward Plan and core functions of the Council with other Committees focusing on either Best Value Reviews or conducting other Reviews.

(d)
Scope for Management Committee to undertake Reviews and any consequential changes to the Constitution were discussed with some Members proposing that this should be done whilst others recognised the potential disenfranchisement of Members of the other Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

(e)
The potential to schedule in time for Members briefings before Committee meetings.

The Head of Corporate Policy and Strategy advised that an Overview and Scrutiny Workshop had been arranged for Wednesday 27 February.  Group Leaders, the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Overview and Scrutiny Committees and Officers involved had been invited to the event which a number of issues in relation to Overview and Scrutiny would be discussed.  He proposed that the issue of scheduling of meetings could be considered at that time, taking on board and discussing each of the views outlined above.  Members commented that it would be appropriate for that Forum to discuss the scheduling of Overview and Scrutiny Committees and comment on it before submission of the Council Diary to the City Council on 5 March 2002.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive commented that the Overview and Scrutiny Workshop would also have to take into consideration an assessment from the Committee Administration Section of resource requirements and the ability of the Council Diary to cope with an increase in frequency of meetings.

A Member then referred to three specific dates of meetings included in report TC.13/02 namely the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee on 25 July 2002, the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 8 August 2002 and the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee on 19 September 2002.  They suggested that as these meetings clashed with County Council meetings, which involved a number of Members, they should be moved.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Overview and Scrutiny Workshop to be held on 27 February 2002 be asked to consider the scheduling of Overview and Scrutiny Committees for 2002/03 and pass their comments on to the City Council for final consideration of the Diary at the Council meeting on 5 March 2002.

(2)
That in relation to the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee scheduled for 25 July 2002, the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee scheduled for 8 August 2002, and the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee scheduled for 19 September 2002, the re-scheduling of these meetings be discussed at the Overview and Scrutiny Workshop on 27 February 2002, in consultation with the Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee, prior to final submission to the City Council on 5 March 2002.

OSM.17/02
WORK PROGRAMME FOR OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY


COMMITTEES

Amended work programmes for all of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees were submitted.

RESOLVED – That the amended work programmes for the Overview and Scrutiny Committees be approved.

OSM.18/02
MONITORING OF AND CHANGES TO THE FORWARD PLAN

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive submitted report TC.39/02 informing Members of changes to the Executive’s Forward Plan for the period 1 January 2002 to 30 April 2002, since its publication on 18 December 2002.  Members commented that this was useful tool for monitoring the Forward Plan.

RESOLVED – That the modifications, deferrals and departures from the Forward Plan for 1 January to 30 April 2002 be noted.

OSM.19/02
LISTENING TO THE RURAL VOICE – A STRATEGY FOR



RURAL CARLISLE

The Economic Development Manager attended the meeting and presented report EDU.02/02 containing the “Listening to the Rural Voice” – A Strategy for Rural Carlisle.  He advised that the strategy was in response to the Rural White Paper and the findings of the Rural Voice Consultations held in 1999/00.  It was written as a Delivery Plan within City Vision and showed how the aspirations in City Vision could be taken forward in rural Carlisle.

The Economic Development Manager referred to the sections of the Strategy on developing the vision for communities in rural Carlisle in paragraph 6 of the report, and asked that Overview and Scrutiny Committees provide responses to the bullet points in that section.

Members commented on the need for action in relation to the Strategy and discussed the mechanism for consideration of the Strategy by the Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

Members recognised that under the current Constitution, the Management Committee could not give consideration to the Strategy but commented that due to its significant corporate implications, each of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees should be asked for comments.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the “Listening to the Rural Voice” – A  Strategy for Rural Carlisle be referred to each of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for comments in relation to each of their specific areas.  The comments of each Committee would thereafter be consolidated by Officers and submitted to the Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for final approval and submission to the Executive.

(2)
That when the comments are forwarded to the Executive, the Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee attend that Executive meeting to outline the comments.

(The meeting ended at 2.55 pm)
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